
Message from Mrs Toplis, Headteacher 
  

That’s a wrap for the Spring Term and it seems to 

have flown by. 

 

We are so proud of our lovely school and                

everybody in it. The children continue to work             

tirelessly with lots of energy and enthusiasm    

wowing us each and every day. 

 

Year 1 and 2 had a really super time on Friday last week                 

watching the playground proms at BVS which you might have 

seen on BBC news. The weather was not very spring like but the 

children really enjoyed listening to some live music which is such 

a great experience for them. My thanks to Mrs Taylor at BVS for 

organising this for us. 

 

We have had a super day today with our Spring Assembly and 

also our Easter Hat Parade. This is such a lovely tradition at John 

of Gaunt. Thank you for all your hard work creating the hats. Well 

done to everyone taking part we hope you enjoyed your little bit 

of creativity, 

 

Please take note of the calendar to the right for all the upcoming 

events for the Summer term and pop them on your calendars. 

 

Thank you for all your continued support this half term. Please try 

and touch base with your child’s RWI book over the holidays to 

keep their skills up, and find lots of opportunities for them to read 

in everyday life without them even realising! 

 

Wishing you all a very Happy Easter break and see you all at 

8.50am on Monday 15th April. 
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Dates for your Diary 
 

Summer Term starts Monday 15th 

April 2024 

 

22/23.4.24 - Reception Height, Weight, 

Vision and Hearing screening 

 

6.5.24 - May Bank Holiday 

 

7.5.24 - Class Photos 

 

10.5.24 - Year 1 Sharing Assembly 

 

16.5.24 - 9am - 10am: Year 2 Writing 

Café  

 

21.5.24 - 9am - 10am: Reception 

Reading Café  

 

22.5.24 - 9am - 10am: Year 1 Maths 

Café  

 

11.6.24 - Main school family     

Learning Day 

 

13.6.24 - New Reception Parents for 

2024 open evening 

 

22.6.24 - Annual Family Learning 

Event at AHS 

 

26/27/28.6.24 - Transition Days 

 

4.7.24 - John Bears Nursery Family 

Learning event 

 

5.7.24 - Sports Day 

 

8.7.24 - Main school open evening 

 

12.7.24 - Main school annual reports 

sent home 

 

17.7.24 - 9.15am: Year 2 Leavers   

Assembly 

 

School finishes for summer on Friday 

19th July at 3.10pm 

 Attendance Watch 
 
Our target school attendance figure is 96.0%. Our current 

figure is 93.9% 

The best Class this week was Leopards 95.7% 



Reminders 
 
Just a couple of reminders: 

 John of Gaunt is a non smoking site and this includes vaping 

 John of Gaunt and Bure Valley are dog free sites (please do not tie dogs at the gates        

either) 

 Please do not park in the entrance to the nursery car park (before the barriers) it stops        

vehicles being able to access the car park including the bin lorry and emergency vehicles. 

Sharing Assemblies 

 
We are delighted to be continuing our sharing assemblies this year with just a little change.     

Instead of class assemblies there will now be Year Group assemblies so both classes together 

rather than individually. 

 

Year 1 sharing assembly at 9.15am on Friday 10th May 

 

Reception sharing assembly at 9.15am on Friday 7th June  

 

Year 2 do not have a sharing assembly in the Summer Term as they have their leavers assembly 

Read Write Inc 

 

The children have all done brilliantly this half term considering it was such a short one and they 

only had 3 weeks between assessments! Remember if your child is on Yellow, Blue or Grey level 

this is one where they have a whole term in order to consolidate their reading and especially 

their fluency. 

 

Just a reminder that the children's book wallets need to be taken out for reading but then put 

back in their book bags so that they are always in school. 

 

Recently we have had a number of families who have mislaid their books or they have not 

been taken care of. Whilst we definitely want the children to read they do need to be taught 

how to respect property an this includes our books. When we do not have books returned this 

costs the school to replace them. Budgets in schools are extremely tight and money spent on 

lost or ruined books means less money for other areas of schooling. 

 

Please can we all try hard to keep book wallets in book bags, look after our books and have a 

hunt for those that have been lost. 

 

Thanks you for your support with this. 

Miles for March 

 
A huge well done to our wonderful Year 2’s and the staff, for running a mile every day in March 

to raise money for FoJoG ,which in turn supports all the children. They have run no matter what 

the weather and March 1st was a truly special one to start them off! 

Mr Blake (who is an expert runner) was truly challenged by the speed of some our Year 2’s. 



Punctuality 

 
Just a little reminder that school starts at 8.50am and finished at 3.10pm. 

 

We have noticed an increase in lateness over this term which does have an impact on the   

children both in terms of their feelings and their learning. Turning up late to class when all the 

rest are settled is an uncomfortable feeling for a child. 

 

Being late also has an impact on office staff who need to deliver children to their classroom, 

update registers and order dinners. 

 

Please try to be ready on the playgrounds for 8.50am so that your 

child can go in with all their friends and start their day as they 

should. 

 

On another note if you are late, please do not drive into the school 

grounds to drop your child off - you still need to park off site and 

walk in. 

New Staff 
 

We have welcomed Mrs Brooker to our lunchtime team this week. Mrs Brooker has a long 

standing history with John of Gaunt so she is not a new face for the staff but is for the children. 

 

Mrs Brooker will be lunchtime support for the Giraffe class but all children will get to know her 

out on the playground. 

Summer term uniform 

 
Just a reminder that as the weather gets warmer (hopefully) across the course of the term then 

children are welcome to wear blue gingham dresses or grey shorts. On PE days they can wear 

their sports shorts instead of leggings or tracksuit bottoms.  

 

During the Summer term we do use outside more for PE so they will need plimsolls or trainers 

(velcro only please) so that they are not doing PE in their school shoes. 

 

On warm days please think about hats, suncream and water bottles. 

 Comic Relief 
 

     We raised a whopping £158.25 for Comic Relief.   

Thank you for all your contributions. 
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Friends of John of 

Gaunt

News Update

Thanks to everyone who donated to our fundraising mufti day last 

half term, we made £112.82 which will go towards supporting 

the school to provide trips, visits and extra fun activities for all 
children in school. 

March Miles!
We would like to say a huge WELL DONE to our very sporting 
year 2s who have been running a mile every school day 
throughout March! That’s a total of 18 miles. Phew! 

All money raised from this fun run will be used to benefit all year 
groups. Please return sponsor money by Tuesday 16th April. 










